
Information Technology Policy Advisory Committee (ITPAC)       FINAL

Minutes of January 31, 2003




Regular Meeting

A regular meeting of the ITPAC was held on  Friday, January 31,2002, at McCarty Hall Conference Room. The meeeting was called to order by Jim Syvertsen, Chairman.

PRESENT: 
Jim Syvertsen, Joe Joyce, Ashley Wood, Jane Luzar, Dan Cromer, Kevin Hill, Vernon Parmenter, Larry Halsey, Pete Vergot, Tom Hintz, Chris Leopold, Tim Nance, Mike Kanofsky, Charles Frazier, David Pokorney, Mike Conlon, Mark McCallister

 Minutes from the last meeting were approved.

TOPICS OF DISCUSSION:

Replacement of Sherry Hays, USPS Representative. Sherry Hays resigned and Dawn Mendoza will be asked to replace her.

EMAIL DISTRIBUTION POLICY

Dan Cromer gave an update of the current status of the email lists and the “ifas.ufl.edu” address is now in place. He explained the restrictions on distribution lists to eliminate SPAM and Mike Kanofsky gave further clarification of the distribution lists. There was discussion of the charges to update with the AD when it is completed.

UF NETWORK UPDATE

Charles Frazier gave an in depth update on the UF Network and NT Infrastructure. The goal is to bring all Networking and telecommunications together to build toward a single network to move forward in completing a centralized connection to the “wall-plate” in the next three years. Handouts were provided to explain in detail the concept and a layout of the plan for all UF. Further discussion continued with a detailed explanation of what “the wall-plate” means and where IFAS fits in the future connection of the overall  UF network. At this point, Dave Pokorney gave a clarification of this concept. Discussion continued on cost and levels of service for the connection. He pointed out that there will be cost incurred to UF to use FIRN and maintaining it. There was discussion concerning options using the satellite link and services. It was suggested that IFAS began a pilot program to get started to bring IFAS up to standard starting with the off-campus sites. The discussion continued on cost to IFAS and the current statewide network connection and future costs.

ACTIVE DIRECTORY (AD) UPDATE

Group discussion regarding the current ability to determine users and verification as authorized UF user with access to UF technology and computer equipment. Changes are being made in the on-line information (UFID’s, ERP, etc) to be available in the AD for review to verify users are UF. Kevin Hill discussed the updates and revisions and the motivations for moving forward as quickly as possible phasing in the migration and cost. Handouts were distributed detailing the budget and cost of training and personnel. The discussion continued regarding the impact it will create with Units and Departments. It was suggested to meet with Unit Heads, Department Chairs and Deans to prepare them for the cost and training and the impact to IFAS overall. Motion was made to endorse the revised budget as submitted for AD to move forward to VP’s Office. Motion passed, no opposed.

POLYCOM USE AND MCU

Pete Vergot open the discussion regarding cost and the suggestion of buying into UF’s or IFAS buy their own. The technical side of the issue was discussed with clarification of the connection and the cost would need to be discussed at a later time with UF. Discussion ended with the plan to gather cost information. 

Next meeting will be April, 2003

Meeting adjourn


